Dear BC Community-

Today was a great day! It was awesome to have students and staff back in the building and I appreciate the attention that everyone gave to our new procedures. Tremendous work by the staff messaging our procedures and wonderful engagement by the students.

Just a quick list of clarifications and reminders for BC Families:

- Before heading out for school, students should check their health status. If a student is not feeling well, stay home and connect with your class via ZOOM.
- Our doors open at 7:30am for students. Great job today by all with wearing a mask as you entered (and throughout the day) BC. We are working with our Thermal Scanner Provider to properly roll out that technology, in the meantime we will use forehead thermometers to take the temperature of all students as they enter the building.
- In the morning, student drop off is at door S2. Students should not be dropped off at door S1.
- Bus Routes. Students that ride the bus should reference the email from Go Riteway that outlines the bus
 and route information. If a student needs assistance regarding their bus, they should come to main office
 for assistance.
- **IDs and Lanyards.** We are working with Empire Photography to be able to get IDs printed of students prior to the September 17th Picture Retake Day. In the meantime students that attended BC last year can use that ID, the barcode is the same. The IDs are a work in progress, students should not fret about not having one, we will get there!
- Lunch Accounts for students can be created via My Payments Plus. The barcode on the ID accesses the account. Proud of the work that our food service team has done to great ready for year, they delivered today with a fantastic lunch!
- Senior Shirts are in! Over 150 Seniors ordered shirt. Tomorrow (9/2/2020) during lunch (A-K) can pick up their shirt in the cafeteria. Seniors must bring \$12 in cash or check (Made payable to BCHS) in an envelope. The envelope should be sealed with the senior's name on it.
- **Dismissal.** Parents/guardians thatare picking up students should not park in the Brookfield Library Parking Lot. The student pickup procedure is outline in this video, it is at the 9:19 mark.
- Virtual Learner Textbook and Supply Pickup is tomorrow (9/2/2020) from 4pm-6pm. The pickup will be a driveup at the main doors of BC. Additionally (A-K) virtual learners can pick up their shirt as part of the drive-up. Seniors must bring \$12 in cash or check (Made payable to BCHS) in an envelope. The envelope should be sealed with the senior's name on it.

Today, I saw firsthand the work and positive attitude of the students and staff as we kicked of the 2020/2021 School Year. Very proud. The work that we do this week will set us up for a great September 8th and beyond when all of our in-person and virtual learners are in the fold. Together we will stay safe to stay open. Please let me know if you have any questions. My cell is 262-794-6070.

Thanks and take care-

Brett J. Gruetzmacher Proud Principal